
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 9/12/2023 4:00:00 AM

First name: John

Last name: Kimball

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: I believe it would be beneficial if the Elbow Pond road/trails could be connected to the existing

nearby Hubbard Brook Experimental Forest roads/trails on the other side of the mountain. This would expand

existing hiking, fishing, hunting, camping, biking, snowmobile, ATV, snowshoeing, cross country skiing, etc.

opportunities into a larger area and may reduce some of the vehicular and people congestion in the

Woodstock/Lincoln area.  If nothing else, this increased accessibility would enable people to spread out and

enjoy a greater area of the WMNF with minor infrastructure costs.


